October 2, 1970

Mr. Victor Gordon Community Action Center Salt Lake City, Utah

Dear Mr. Gordon:

In view of new information which was brought to our attention earlier this week, and which we have since checked in some detail, the University must request your resignation.

You were interviewed by the administration and by the Institutional Council because an obscenity charge was pending against you. The University clearly was concerned about offering you employment, and obviously wanted to know about all things which would have a material bearing on whether or not the University should employ you. The affirmative things concerning your community involvement were stressed, but two specific negative items were not revealed. Both I, as President of the University, and Mr. Clyde, as Chairman of the Institutional Council, believe that the University should have been advised about them by you.

In the event you are not willing to resign, this letter will constitute notice of your suspension, effective immediately. You will be given a hearing if you desire one.

Sincerely,

President